
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Article from: 
 

Reinsurance News 
 

February 2009 – Issue 65 



SPECIAL EDITION • REINSURANCE NEWS FEBRUARY 2009       3

REINSURANCE NEWS • SPECIAL EDITION
NEWSLETTER OF ThE REINSURANCE SECTION

Number 65 • February 2009

This newsletter is free to section members. Current-year issues are available 
from the Publications Orders Department. Back issues of section newsletters 
have been placed in the Society library, and are on the SOA Web site, www.soa.
org. Photocopies of back issues may be requested for a nominal fee.

Expressions of opinion stated herein are, unless expressly stated to the contrary, 
not the opinion or position of the Society of Actuaries, its sections, committees 
or the employers of the authors.

The Society assumes no responsibility for statements made or opinions expressed 
in the articles, criticisms and discussions contained in this publication.

2      REINSURANCE NEWS FEBRUARY 2009 • SPECIAL EDITION

Newsletter Staff
Editor:     Richard Jennings, FLMI, ACS Richard_Jennings@manulife.com

Editorial Board
Robert A. Diefenbacher, FSA
Gaetano Geretto, FSA
Denis Loring, FSA
Graham W.G. Mackay, FSA
Vera Ljucovic, FSA 
Bob Lau, FSA 
Mike Shumrak, FSA 

Officers
Chairperson
Mary Ellen Luning, FSA 
Vice-Chairperson
Ronald Klein, FSA 
Secretary/Treasurer
David Addison, FSA
Board Partner
John Nigh, FSA
Past Chair
Gaetano Geretto, FSA

Council Members
Michael Frank, ASA
Edward Hui, FSA
Leonard Mangini, FSA
Timothy Ruark, FSA
Larry Stern, FSA

Society of Actuaries
475 N. Martingale Road, Suite 600  Schaumburg, IL 60173
ph: 847.706.3500 • f : 847.706.3599 • Web: www.soa.org

Copyright © 2009
Society of Actuaries • All rights reserved 
Printed in the United States of America

Friends of Council
Craig Baldwin, FSA
JJ Lane Carroll, FSA
Lawrence Carson, FSA
Robert Diefenbacher, FSA
Graham Mackay, FSA
Mel Young, FSA

Program Representative
Patrick Stafford, FSA (Spring – Life)
Michael Frank, ASA (Spring – Health)
Steve Habegger, FSA (Annual)

SOA Staff
Sam Phillips
Staff Editor
sphillips@soa.org 

Mike Boot, FSA
Staff Partner
mboot@soa.org 
 
Christy Cook
Project Support Specialist 
ccook@soa.org 

Julissa Sweeney, 
Graphic Designer
jsweeney@soa.org 

This is a special edition of Reinsurance News containing 
a history of reinsurance prepared by Dave Holland.  It 
is a very interesting read, whether you are a newcomer 
to reinsurance and are interested in how we got here, or 
a reinsurance veteran taking a trip down memory lane 
(although not too many of us date back to 3000 BCE!).

I look at this from both sides.  I enjoy the close commu-
nity of people that make up the reinsurance industry, and 
I also enjoy talking to the new folks about how the busi-
ness developed the way it did; why the treaties are written 
the way that they are. I suspect that this issue will become 
required reading for our new hires, and treasured reading 
for our many readers who know and/or have worked with 
Dave Holland.

On behalf of the Reinsurance Section Council and the 
reinsurance community, thank you Dave for this addition 
to our libraries.

Mary Ellen Luning
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